
State of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy 

301 East Louis Glick Highway 

Jackson, Mi 49201 

Attention: Mike Kovalchick 

FE/3 01 2023 

AIR QUALITY DIVISION 

This letter is an update to DAPCO Industries initial response letter sent on 12/5/2022. DAPCO 
Industries has hired an environmental and degreaser consultant. These specialists will help 
DAPCO apply for a new air permit and solve the following violations: 

• 40-foot stack required for general ventilation is missing 
• Vapor degreaser has no cover 

Regarding the 1,000-gallon ammonia storage tank, DAPCO has decided to downsize to a 500-
gallon tank to qualify for exemption based on a recommendation from the consultant. 
Furthermore, all quotes have been received and DAPCO is reviewing the costs and timeframe 
needed to complete the project. 

The violation relating to the seven metal grinding machines has been resolved and the unit is 
working properly. 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any other questions. 

Michelle Byrnes, 

Material Manager 


